PUBLIC WAYS SAFETY COMMITTEE
Bolton, MA 01740

March 13, 2019

Mary Ciummo called the meeting to order at 7:00pm on the second floor of Town. Mary Ciummo,
Holly Lauer and Leslie Breeze were present; Mike Keller was out of town. An interested town
resident attended.

Due to bad weather, our meeting scheduled for February 27, 2019 was cancelled.

We spent the first part of our meeting explaining the purpose, projects and history of our committee
to our visitor. Unfortunately, due to a prior long term commitment on Wednesday nights our
committee is not a good fit for her.

1.

“Wide Mouth” intersections were discussed. We had divided up the town into four sectors
and Mary assigned us each with an area to review before our next meeting on March 27

Traffic Rules and Regulations Schedule V1 Isolated Stop Signs still does not list the most
recent Stop signs that were approved by the Selectmen that our committee had
recommended and have been installed.

The pedestrian crosswalk has had some malfunctions but Joe Lynch has quickly responded
to correct the issue -

We hope to meet with Chief Nelson in April. Mary will reach out to him to schedule a
meeting. We identified a few of the items for discussion with him

a. Sign replacement

b. Traffic Enforcement Officer

c. Traffic Data Update

d. Upcoming Programs

Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 27* at the Town Hall, second floor. Minutes
written by Leslie Breeze.
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